Selectboard

September 13, 2017

Town Offices

Open Session

6 pm

The open session of the Selectboard of the Town of Whately was called to order on September 13, 2017 at 6 pm by the Chair, Frederick Orloski. Present was Selectboard members Jonathan Edwards and Joyce Palmer Fortune, Town Administrator Brian Domina and Administrative Assistant Maryellen Cranston. Minutes from August 30, 2017 were approved. The Board signed the Vendor and Payroll warrants previously.

Comments from the Public – The Board will ask FCAT if they are interested in broadcasting Planning Board and ZBA meetings. Brian will find out when FCAT is going to broadcast live.
Old Business
Town Hall Project – Review General Contractor Bids – Award Contract – Six general contractor bids were opened at 2 pm. At 4 pm the MBC/Historical Commission met to make a recommendation, which is to move forward. The sub bids were higher than expected. The low bidder was one of the higher rated DCAM certifications. Extensive discussion occurred regarding whether there is enough money for this project. More money will be needed to provide an adequate contingency. Where can we raise additional contingency money if needed? Is the Board ok having to come up with an additional $80K for contingency to come from stabilization? The Board is taking a risk by moving forward. Is it a risk we can manage? Joyce felt it was a manageable risk. Motion was made, and seconded, to accept the low bid of Westfield Construction, contingent on the Mass Historical Commission concurrence and at least 2 positive reference checks. Vote was unanimous. Fred was authorized by the Board to sign the contract.
Egypt Road – Sign Easement Deed – The Board signed this document.
New Business
Resident Concerns – Truck Traffic on Chestnut Plain Road – Discussion occurred regarding a complaint of loud truck traffic noise where Haydenville Road meets Chestnut Plain Road. Fred explained the extra trucks were due to paving project which is now finished.  Brian will research if anything can be done about early truck traffic noise.
Whately Snowmobile Club – Meeting Space and Parking on Town Property – The Board unanimously approved the Snowmobile Club meeting at the Town Offices and using the Dimaio property for parking, contingent on receipt of insurance.
Whately Elementary School – Sprinkler System Repairs – Major repairs will be needed to the schools sprinkler system.. Brian will be meeting with significant parties to figure out a plan. It will cost about $36,000 to repair everything. The Board discussed the importance of knowing these types of costs going in to the budget season.
Massachusetts Historic Commission – Sign Grant Agreement -  It is not ready at this time.
Town Administrator Updates -  The work on Egypt Road has started..
The Manganese Filtration system has been approved by Mass DEP.  We are waiting for approval of the proposed modifications.

Nexamp Pilot agreements - Beth Greenblatt will start negotiations with Nexamp. She has produced justification for higher values than what Nexamp has offered.

Next Meeting Dates


September 27, 2017

October 11, 2017

October 25, 2017

November 8, 2017

November 29, 2017
Meeting adjourned 7:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

Brian Domina, Town Administrator

Document List on File in the Selectboard Office 

Vendor and Payroll #18-06 (on file in the Town Accountant)
9/13/17 Jones Whitset Architects General Contractors list

8/28/17 email from Robert Sabola regarding the Greater Whately Snowmobile Club
8/30/2017 letter from the Town of Sunderland regarding their 300th Anniversary Parade

Town Hall funding worksheets
